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TOWN OF CHEYENNE WELLS


REGULAR MEETING


   COUNTY OF CHEYENNE

MUNICIPAL COMPLEX



      APRIL 14, 2020


                      STATE OF COLORADO

151 SOUTH 1ST STREET



            6:00 P.M.

CHEYENNE WELLS, CO. 80810

CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Baker called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Baker then led the Group in the Pledge of Allegiance.


There being present the following persons:

Council: Monte Baker, George Unruh, Linda Corbin, 

               Kara Uhland, Erica Kern, and Steve Mendenhall.  New Council Mayor Syl                               
   Mireles and Marion Henderson.             

Absent:  None.


Members of Staff present:



Cindy Hoffman


Town Clerk/Treasurer



Patty Hevner


            Deputy Town Clerk/Utility Clerk



Heath Niles



Town of Cheyenne Wells Public Works


Visitor:  via GoToMeeting, Marion Henderson, Syl Mireles, Stephanie Scheimer, Mindy Snyder, 

  Virgil George, and Caitlin Adkins, Vaquero Ventures. 
APPROVE AGENDA

The agenda was approved upon motion from Councilman Unruh and seconded by Councilwoman Uhland.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries.
VISITORS

Marion Henderson came before Council to discuss a building permit approved by the Town Council that is adjacent to one of his properties which encroaches on the property line of the two properties.  Mr. Henderson stated that the Administration and Council need to review and understand the zoning set in place by the Town of Cheyenne Wells and make sure all building permits fall within the regulations. 

Stephanie Scheimer inquired if Dannie McMillan is still the Administrator and who is responsible for the over sight of the duties of the Town of Cheyenne Wells.   Mrs. Scheimer inquired who will be responsible for the future water samples, information, and duties for the Town of Cheyenne Wells.  Mayor Baker let Mrs. Scheimer know that this would be discussed later in the meeting if she would like stay and listen to that discussion. 


Virgil George owner of Rocky X Realty and Caitlin Adkins, representative for Vaquero Ventures visited with Council via gotomeeting.com to discuss and answer questions concerning a commercial property building permit.  Discussion followed.  

Mayor Mireles requested time for our Council to review this building permit in depth and set up a Special meeting for April 20, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. 
SHERIFF’S REPORT

 Cheyenne County Sheriff’s Office did not have a representative present at the Council meeting to deliver the March Report.  

March 2020, Municipal Court Report

Clerk Hoffman reported to Council that we have received no paid tickets for March 2020 per the current Cheyenne County Sheriff’s contract agreement.  

APPROVED MINUTES FOR MARCH 10, 2020 REGULAR MEETING


The minutes for March 10, 2020, Regular Meeting was reviewed and approved upon motion from Councilman Unruh and seconded by Councilwoman Kern.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 

BILLS FOR ALL FUNDS


The bills for all funds and payroll were reviewed and approved upon motion from Councilwoman Kern and seconded by Councilwoman Uhland.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries.  

PLAQUE PRESENTATION-HONOR TRUSTEE STEVE MENDENHALL FOR HIS 8 YEARS OF SERVICE AND MAYOR MONTE BAKER FOR HIS 20 YEARS OF SERVICE. 


Mayor Baker presented Trustee Steve Mendenhall with an 8 year service plaque.


 Mayor Pro-tem Corbin presented Mayor Monte Baker with a 20 year service plaque to hang on the wall of City Hall and one for his residence. 


Trustee/Mayor Pro-tem Corbin requested that Town Clerk Hoffman read her letter of resignation to Council.  Trustee/Mayor Pro-tem Corbin recently ran for another term on Town Cheyenne Wells Council for a four year term.  This seat will be open for any Citizen of Cheyenne Wells that lives inside City Limits.  For more information please contact Cindy Hoffman Town Clerk at 719-767-5865.  
REORGANIZATION


Swearing in Elected Officials-Mayor Mireles, Trustees 

Swearing in of the new Town of Cheyenne Wells Council Mayor Mireles, Trustee Uhland, and Trustee Henderson.  Town Clerk Hoffman Sworn in Syl Mireles as Town Mayor for a four year term, Kara Uhland as Trustee for a two year term, and Marion Henderson as Trustee for a four year term. 

Appoint Mayor Pro-tem Kara Uhland 


Trustee Kara Uhland was appointed Mayor Pro-tem by Mayor Mireles. 

Town Clerk Cindy Hoffman 


Cindy Hoffman was appointed Town Clerk/Treasurer upon motion by Councilwoman Uhland and seconded by Councilman Henderson.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


Appoint Town Attorney


The appointment of the Town Attorney was tabled until the May meeting. 


Town Auditor Amanda Brown


Amanda Brown was appointed Town Auditor upon motion by Councilwoman Uhland and seconded by Councilwoman Kern.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


Honorable Municipal Judge Gerald Keefe


Honorable Judge Gerald Keefe was appointed the Municipal Judge upon motion from Councilwoman Uhland and seconded by Councilwoman Kern.  All voting for, the motion carried. All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


Appoint Committees


The appointment of the Town Council Committees was tabled until the May meeting. 
REVIEW DRAFT CHANGES FOR CARGO/STORAGE CONTAINERS


Councilman Unruh and Councilwoman Kern presented and review the recommendations for the Cargo/Storage Containers to the Zoning Ordinance.  Discussion followed. 
BUILDING PERMITS




Phil Daugherty


Temporary Storage Shed 



Craig & Anna Quint


Patio Addition  



Thomas Taylor


Sidewalk  



James Bushnell


Shed & Car Port




Bart and Rayetta Addy

Garage




Steve Donnelly


5 Storage Containers




Robin Donnelly


Storage Container




Cheyenne County 


Waiver Request-Storage Container




Vaquero Ventures


Retail Business Building


The building permits submitted by Phil Daugherty and Thomas Taylor, were approved upon motion from Councilwoman Kern and seconded by Councilman Henderson.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no”.  The “ayes have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


The Building permit submitted by Craig and Anna Quint was approved by Councilman Unruh and seconded by Councilwoman Uhland.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no”.  The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


The Building permit submitted by James Bushnell, Bart and Rayetta Addy, Steve Donnelly, Robin Donnelly, and Vaquero Ventures were tabled until the properties can be properly measured and or review the information of the building permits and building plans. 
DISCUSS WATER SAMPLE CERTIFICATION ASSISTANCE

The Public Works supervisor from Burlington will come to tour our facilities to assist us with our water sampling until we are able to hire a certified water operator.  Mayor Mireles, Deputy Town Clerk Hevner, and Town Clerk Hoffman reviewed and explained from their understanding the highest Priority State of Colorado violations currently working on are Nitrate and Arsenic violations that were published and mailed out April 6, 2020.  Deputy Hevner is in contact with the State of Colorado to send out the next Public Notification it has to be sent out no matter how long ago the violation occurred to clear that with the State. 

Councilman Henderson stated that the violations also noted that the notice of Public Notification was also sent to Chris Smalley and Linda Roth at Public Health.  Councilman Henderson inquired why Public Health did not contact the Town office if for no other reason to find out about the violations.  Discussion followed.  
CHEYENNE WELLS HOUSING REPORT-COUNCILWOMAN KERN-TABLED TO 5-12-20

Councilwoman Kern was not present to give the Housing report to Council has been tabled until May 12, 2020. 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF UPDATES-TABLES TO MAY 12, 2020

             The Administrative Staff Update was tables until May 12, 2020. 

HOUSING REPORT

            The Cheyenne Wells Housing Report was tables until May 12, 2020. 
EAST CENTRAL COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENT REPORT-TABLED TO 5-12-2020

The East Central Council of Government Report was tabled until May 12, 2020. 
FYI 

Correspondence from Carl Smalley


Clerk Hoffman read the resignation letter from Carl Smalley. 

Correspondence from C & L Sanitation & Truett Box


Council received a letter from C & L Sanitation Thanking the Town of Cheyenne Wells for being a loyal patron over the years that they serviced the Town.  C & L Sanitation sold to Truett and Brooke Box who will take over on May 1, 2020. 

The Town of Cheyenne Wells would like to thank C & L Sanitation for the many years of service not only to this facility but to the community of Cheyenne Wells and the surrounding area.  


Truett and Brooke Box will assume ownership of what was C & L Sanitation to become T & B Sanitation LLC as of May 1, 2020.  

The Town of Cheyenne Wells congratulate Truett and Brooke on the purchase of their new business and wish them well. 

MAYOR, COUNCIL AND STAFF COMMENTS 

Mayor, Council, and Staff Comments-Tabled to 5-12-20 

   
Mayor, Council, and Staff Comments has been tabled until May 12, 2020.

OTHER


Next Regular Meeting Tuesday, May 12, 2020, 6 p.m.


The next Regular Meeting will be Tuesday May 12, 2020, 6 p.m. 

 ADJOURN

Mayor Mireles adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

                                                                                       ______________________________________

                                                                                        Syl Mireles                                             Mayor 

____________________________________

Cindy Hoffman                          Town Clerk 

* DOLA 13th Street Water Line Grant Project

**Sidewalk Project
April 14, 2020 Regular Meeting minutes dictated by Deputy Hevner

The April 14, 2020 Regular Meeting minutes dictated by Deputy Hevner 


